ASCSU Cabinet Director’s 4/15/2008
President’s Report –Katie Gleeson
· Executive Alumni Event: Cabinet will participate in a first-ever ASCSU executive alumni forum this Wednesday in the Senate Chambers. If you have ambition of ever seeking a position in the executive, I would encourage you to attend. 
· Senate Joint Resolution on Student Fees: Senator Tupa and Penry have introduced a bill asking the CCHE to review student fee policies to make sure they are inclusive of the student voice. Please talk to Director Ritter with questions. More detail will come at Senate. 
· Senate Bill 227: Senator Tapia and Bacon and Rep. McFayden have introduced a bill to require the composition of the Board of Governors to comprise at least one resident of Fort Collins or CSU alum, and one resident of Pueblo or graduate of CSU Pueblo.  Please speak to Director Ritter with questions. 
· FY09 Draft Budget: Provost Frank has released the FY09 draft budget. 
· Meeting with USA Today: Vice President Trout and Vice President-Elect Girrens and I met with our representatives from USA Today to discuss the future of the program. We will have room from the allotted amount of money this year to have a few newspaper locations this summer. The program will be similar in size and location to next year, but I expect there will be greater promotion and marketing efforts. 
· Collegian Advisory Committee: The CAC will meet this week to hear public feedback on the Student Media proposal to restructure into a 501 c3. Senator Walter and I will present further detail at senate. 
· End of the Year Reports: I hope that each department is diligently working on their end of the year reports. If you have questions about structure and format, please see me. 
· Board of Governors Meeting: The Board will have its next meeting here at CSU on May 7, 2008 at 8am. The committee meetings will meet on Tuesday, May 6th. I encourage all of you to attend to see what the board process is like. 
· I-Ball tickets: I-Ball tickets are now on sale at the IBOX. Please come to this event as it is a final hurrah for the outgoing ASCSU members and a great way to welcome incoming members. Thank you to Leadership Development for working hard on this event. 

· Student Fees: I attended SFRB yesterday to witness discussion about the athletics fee, the ASAP fee and the ASCSU fee. Be prepared for lengthy senate meetings in the coming weeks as senate will be discussing job descriptions, the 2008-2009 executive budget, and the student fee package. 
Vice President’s Report – Trevor Trout
We have a lot of important work these next few Senate sessions, please be present, attentive and prepared.  

· Executive Budget: Taylor & Quinn’s executive budget passed SFB this past Thursday & the SFRB this Monday.  The budget reflects a $1.93 increase to the standing $20.59 fee.
· Student Fee Review Board:  ASAP’s budget passed with an additional $70K, a line item ASCSU transfer for the homecoming concert initiative.  $800,000 was approved for renovation of the music building to host TILT (Institute for Learning & Teaching) ASCSU’s executive budget request was revised in the salaries and platform initiatives line items.  The Athletics, Lory Student Center, and the comprehensive fee package was tabled to next Monday. 
· General Student Course Survey: The draft survey was approved by Faculty Council Committee on Teaching and Learning.  They omitted two questions that were appealed.  The final draft will be approved this next week.  A draft is available on the ASCSU website under Initiatives: General Student Course Survey. 

· I-Ball:  This will be a fantastic event, way worth the money!
· Affordable Housing: This upcoming Tuesday, April 29th at 3:00 at the City Council Chambers ASCSU will be lobbying City Council to review zoning criterion of boarding house permits.  We need as many students to attend as possible. Questions should be directed to Tim Hole and Andrew Nicewicz. 
· University Budget: Tony Frank last Senate session released a draft budget, also available on our website.  I was disappointed by the lack of funding to the Student Success Initiatives.  Please forward your comments/concerns to Katie Gleeson at president@ascsu.colostate.edu
· Park Party (aka ASCSU BBQ): May 3rd at Rollandmoore Park (off of shields past prospect) at 4:00! FREE food, outdoor games, volleyball, music and politically charged conversation, it couldn’t be better!
· Senate Transition: We will be discussing the Senate transition including the retreat on the Senate bylaws, job description and College Council interaction this upcoming week.  
· Senate Awards: We are still accepting categories for Senate awards.
Finance Report – Chris Wilke
Controller –Emily Laue
	ASCSU Account Status Report
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	Account 23-6150
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	Department
	Total Allocation
	Total Income
	Total Expense
	% used

	Academics
	$500.00 
	$0.00 
	$292.30 
	58.5%

	Administration
	$153,813.42 
	$0.00 
	$111,842.67 
	72.7%

	Community Affairs
	$750.00 
	$0.00 
	$1,448.80 
	193.2%

	Diversity and Outreach
	$3,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$2,034.80 
	67.8%

	Leadership Development
	$7,500.00 
	$0.00 
	$4,396.82 
	58.6%

	Legislative Affairs
	$11,600.00 
	$0.00 
	$6,813.46 
	58.7%

	Marketing
	$20,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$10,162.98 
	50.8%

	Senate
	$1,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$339.16 
	33.9%

	Student Services
	$48,365.02 
	$9,852.00 
	$42,453.90 
	87.8%

	Supreme Court
	$2,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$1,329.57 
	66.5%

	Ram Ride
	$69,674.99 
	$0.00 
	$75,667.92 
	108.6%

	 

	 
	Total Allocated for Account
	$318,203.43 
	 

	 
	Total Income for Account
	$9,852.00 
	 

	 
	Total Expenditures for Account
	$256,782.38 
	 

	 
	Budget Balance/Percent Used
	$61,421.05 
	80.7%

	 
	Account Balance
	$71,273.05 
	 


Chief of Staff –Ben Schrader

· Home Stretch: Well we’re on the home stretch for the semester. I just want to encourage you all to work as hard as possible for the last few weeks and know that I thank you all for your hard work thus far and commitment to the students and to the organization.
· Cabinet Applications: Don’t forget to pick up your cabinet applications which will go out this Thursday. Also if you know someone interested in becoming a part of ASCSU or feel they would be a good fit for the organization, tell them to come in and pick up an application!
· Parking Service Committee: ASCSU has four voting positions on the PSC. For quite some time ASCSU has had only one member present and for several meetings no representation at all. It is very important to have representation from the Student population. Many changes will be occurring quickly regarding parking due to the huge amount of construction that is/will be taking place on the CSU campus. These changes will greatly affect all of us in regard to parking. Here are the remaining dates for the PSC this school year: Wednesday May 7, 2008. Meetings are to start at noon and can last until 2:00pm. The remaining meeting will be held at the Lory Student Center Room 220-222. For more information please contact Andy Shank or myself. 

· I-Ball: Don’t forget to pick up your I-Ball Tickets, by May 2nd
· Ram Leaders: I currently have no projects for the Ram Leaders...
Dates to Remember
04/23/08 Asian Food Fest 2008
04/23/08 Women at Noon: Nutrition and Hormones
04/23/08 Film: Climate Change in the Rockies
04/23/08 Comedy Show: Mary Mack
04/24/08 Service-Learning Poster Session and Praxis Showcase
04/24-27/08 Theatre: The Seagull by Anton Chekhov
04/24/08 Take Back the Night!
04/24-26/08 Spring Dance Concert
04/26/08 Engineers Without Borders 5K
04/27/08 Hui 'O Hawai'i Lu'au
04/27/08 Softball vs. New Mexico
Academics –Dan Palmer
Community Affairs –Katie Freudenthal
Diversity & Outreach –Gabe Barela
· History in the Making: Race, Gender and Presidential Politics will take place on Tuesday April 29, at 5pm in the LSC Commons.  This will be a panel discussion with CSU faculty and staff that will explore the influence the media may have on social identity and the upcoming presidential elections.  The program will have a catered meet and greet starting at 5pm and the panel discussion.  The D&O Dept is primarily responsible for looking for panelist and arranging the meet and greet.
· Co-Sponsoring Asian Fest Hip Hop Violinist Paul Dateh and Inke One.  This will take place on Wednesday, April 23, 2008 at 12pm in the LSC Plaza.  Worked with APASS in coordinating the equipment rental and volunteering for the Asian Food Fest.
· Working with GLBT office in planning Lavender Graduation.  This will take place on Sunday May 10, at 5pm in the North Ballroom.  Department responsibilities include serving on logistics committee and volunteering day of.
· TBGLAD week is taking place from April 21-26.  There are various events that are taking place throughout the week.  For a detailed schedule and additional information visit www.glbtss.colostate.edu.
· No new reports on Ram Leaders.
Dates to Remember:
4/21: The New Visibility of Muslim Women by Miriam Cooke 7pm Yates Hall

4/21: Drag Queen Bingo, Fundraiser 6-8pm LSC Commons

4/22: For the Bible Tells Me So-Movie 7-10pm LSC Commons

4/23: Asian Food Fest 11-3pm LSC Plaza

4/23: Hip Hop Violinist Paul Dateh and Inke One 12-1pm LSC Plaza

4/23: Women at Noon: Nutrition and Hormones 12-1pm LSC 228

4/24: International Tea 3:30-5pm Laurel Hall

4/24: Native American Media: Tom Arviso-The Good and the Bad 4-5:30pm Senate Chambers

4/24: La Formacion de la Cultura Dominicana 6pm Clark C146

4/24: Take Back the Night 6pm LSC Sculpture Garden
4/25: Day of Silence

4/25: Breaking the Noise [What Noise?] 5pm Virginia Dale

4/26: Drag Show 7-11pm LSC Commons

4/27: Hui ‘O Hawai’i Lu’au 6-8pm LSC Main Ballroom
Leadership Development - Mitch Trebesh
Legislative Affairs Department –August Ritter
The tracking report: SB 44- Tuberculosis Screening has had many amendments and is on the calendar for 3rd reading vote tomorrow. SB 79- Instate Tuition- passed House Education unanimously and is on the calendar for appropriations on Tuesday morning.  SB 218- FML allocation- is set to be heard in appropriations on Wednesday and it has already passed Finance and Education committees. I asked Capstone to add SB 227- CSU Board (described below) and SJR 37- student fees review bill (described below) to the tracking report and SB 227 will be in education on Thursday and SJR 37 will be heard as a resolution of the Senate (not in a committee).  Please let me know if you have any questions and or thoughts on anything as the Capitol comes to a close. 
· SB227: The description of this bill is: Beginning in 2008, requires that the voting members of the board of governors of the Colorado state university system include one member who either resides in Ft. Collins or is a graduate of CSU, one member who either resides in Pueblo or is a graduate of CSU Pueblo, and at least 2 members who have substantial experience in the production of agriculture. ASCSU is supporting this because it has the good opportunity to give people that would stand up for students a better shot at being on the board. Right now it seems to consist of too many rich people from the metro area that really don’t know much about CSU students. 

SJR37: SJR is also known as (Senate Joint Review). This bill is being sponsored by Sen. Tupa and Penry. This bill would give students the power to vote on almost all of their student fee increases. This may or may not be a good thing for CSU, I still need to talk with the VP and the Madam President and other SFRB kids about what they think about changing the process. I will get back to all of you when I do that and what our plan of attack is. 

· And Don’t Ever Forget To: Always LIVE THE DREAM. 
 

Marketing –Mark Settle
RamRide –Alliy Barrell
· Rides: We only gave 667 rides this weekend, so it was much slower than last weekend.

· Volunteers: We could use some volunteers on Thursday and Saturday, so if you haven’t volunteered and you want to go to the thank you event, this could be your chance!

· End of the year events: We are planning the open house event, we sent out invitations last week. Please keep in mind Friday, May 2nd, we would love to have as many people there as we can!

· Thank you Event: Our thank you event for anyone who has volunteered this semester is April 27th, we will be playing broomball, and having a BBQ, so if you have/are volunteering, you should come! 

Dates to Remember

May 2nd- Open House Event 

April 27th- Thank You event
Student Services – Zane Guilfoyle 
Tell everyone about the Lacrosse Road Trip this week!!!
· CSU vs CU Lacrosse Road Trip: The game is THIS Saturday, April 26, 2008, with the woman’s game starting at 5pm and the men’s game following at 7pm.  The buses will be leaving from the Transit Center at 2:30pm.  Admission for both games plus transportation is $13, otherwise game tickets cost $8.  Tickets are available at the CSU box office.  Bus hosts: Catie Alpeter, Jackie Moulton, Sara Shepler, Zach Averil, Trevor Lenz, Brooke Bell, Cady Kievnar, and Holli Kinkle, please talk to me ASAP!!
· Student-Coach Mixer- The Student-Coach Mixer will be April 29 from 11am-2pm in LSC Room 228.  The entire football staff as well as student players will be in attendance to share their insights on plans for next year as well be there to answer any questions that you may have!  Food will be provided!  Please, please come and tell all of your friends!!!!
· Late Night Finals Breakfast: We will be co-sponsoring ASAP’s annual Late Night Finals Breakfast.  More details to come!
· ForEverGreen Wall: The ForEverGreen Wall should be ready and all set by the end of the semester.  This wall is to celebrate and honor all of the student designers of the ForEverGreen since the program’s inception.
· RLT Projects: 
· 4/25 SMILE-SnoCones, Popcorn, and Cotton on the Plaza
· 4/29 SMILE-Ice Cream and Root Beer Floats on the Plaza
· TBA SMILE-Free Parking Day in Engineering Metered Parking
· 5/11-5/13 SMILE-Finals Library Project
Dates to Remember: 

4/25/2008 - SMILE Project

4/26/2008 - CSU vs CU Lacrosse Road Trip

4/29/2008 - Student-Coach Mixer 

4/29/2008 – SMILE Ice Cream and Root Beer Floats 

5/11-5/13/2008 – SMILE Finals Library Project

Judicial Report –Cari Stepsay
 ~Supreme Court Joke of the Week: (A little humor from the serious branch)

Q: What goes tick-tock, woof-woof?
A: A watch dog. 
· Appeal Hearing: SAVA had a hearing meeting Tuesday at 6:30 and will have a second meeting next Tuesday as well.  These are regarding confidential Greek matters.  There was also an Appeal Hearing Tuesday. We expect to see more as the end of the semester roles around and finals approach. 

· New Innovations:  Most all is currently on the website now and we are keeping things in high speed for the last part of the year.

· Internal:  As I am sure everyone has heard by now, the ASCSU General Election has been appealed.  The court made a decision on Wednesday, April 16, 2008 that the student appealing was not in accordance with the Constitution.  We chose to take no action.  This gave ample time for the student voice to still be heard, and a second appeal was handed to me last Friday, April 18, 2008.  The court had no mal-intent for the voice of the student body; rather, as a body decided that everything needed to be in accordance with the Constitution.  This is a big deal for all parties involved and will not be taken lightly.  

